Special Committee on Information Technology
This year, a fair amount of work has been done – but not enough and not efficiently enough; there are still creases to resolve and loose ends to be tackled along the upcoming road. Amongst the missions we were set, our brief included laying the groundwork to enable the Bar Secretariat to plan its way ahead towards a “paperless office” (or at least relatively so, if not absolutely literally). Physical storage of the Bar’s voluminous and growing collection of papers is both expensive and difficult to manage; on-site storage is obviously limited and fast running out, whilst off-site storage is time-consuming to administrate and prioritise, including cataloguing, transporting, archiving and is notoriously inefficient and inconvenient to retrieve for access or reference now and again.

Pending approval from the Bar Council  (as at the date of writing this Report), the Bar Secretariat will soon be adorned with a new server sufficient to meet the task. The new server will initially have no less than 1 Terabyte of storage, with room for much more future expansion as and when required, and with sufficient capability to handle the taxing job of electronic document archiving, storage and retrieval management. With this groundwork put in place, the Bar is then in good position to consider implementing the viable options to harness and embrace electronic documentation. This project once undertaken will be a mid to long term venture, involving gradual transition over a period of time.

In terms of forward planning, once the new server is in place, the next steps will be to migrate over the Bar Membership Database, and along the way curing it of its ailing problems. The Bar Membership Database has been experiencing software programme problems, resulting in difficulties updating the www.hkba.org website’s online Bar List generated therefrom; it is anticipated that there will have to be substantial reprogramming, overhauling and updating. Eventually, the Bar Website will also be integrated and consolidated onto the new server as well.

During the course of this year, 4 PC workstations have been replaced in the Bar Secretariat. The computers replaced were well worn into their years from several technological generations ago. Our aim has been to ensure durability and reasonable longevity whilst bearing in mind the lack of any necessity for cutting-edge extravagance. Our attempt has been to ascertain the most modest but reasonable price level, carefully balancing justifiable prices to buy in reasonable longevity and durable usability, rather than simply opting for the cheapest available outgoing technology, so as to avoid being fraught with later problems of having to replace hardware too frequently. 

In terms of future strategy, it has been proposed that several (3 to 4) workstations in the Bar Secretariat (there are 16 in total) should be replaced each year over the next few years, so as to bring the Bar Secretariat up to date, but without causing unnecessary financial strain. New technology will be strategically placed at critical positions, whilst older terminals will be transitioned over in staggered manner to less crucial locations; ousting the most antiquated hardware.
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